
Sample Letter to Regulatory Board
Dear [insert state name] Board of Nursing:

This letter is to request that you consider amending the regulations governing the licensing of Advanced Practice Registered Nurses (APRNs) in [name the state].  As currently stated, regulation _______ requires the APRN to have a graduate degree in nursing. We are specifically asking that you broaden the interpretation of allowable graduate degrees to include health related fields such as public health, health sciences and midwifery, for example.  

The American College of Nurse-Midwives (ACNM) has endorsed the "Consensus Model for APRN Regulation: Licensure, Accreditation, Certification & Education, Completed through the work of the APRN Consensus Work Group & the National Council of State Boards of Nursing APRN Advisory Committee, July 7, 2008."  (http://www.aacn.nche.edu/education/pdf/APRNReport.pdf)  That document, page 13, "Foundational Requirements for Licensure", includes the recommendation that boards of nursing (BONs) will "only license graduates of accredited graduate programs that prepare graduates with the APRN core, role and population competencies."   One other of the ten requirements for licensure mentions education and stipulates that BONs will "only license an APRN when education and certification are congruent."  In several places throughout the document, including pages 6, 7, 10, 11, the document refers to graduate degree programs and graduate level education broadly as well as accreditation by nursing or nursing-related organizations.
The writers of the Consensus Model document intentionally did not stipulate that the graduate degree be in nursing, understanding that two categories of APRN (nurse-midwives and nurse anesthetists) sometimes obtain their graduate degrees in schools other than nursing.  Currently, 42% of nurse anesthesia education programs are not in schools of nursing.  Several nurse-midwifery education programs are not in schools of nursing and offer graduate degrees in related fields such as midwifery or health sciences.  Former nurse-midwifery programs have provided graduate degrees in public health.   
Furthermore, the "Foundational Requirements for Education," page 15, do not name the specific degree that the APRN must obtain, only that the education program or track…: 
"1. follow established educational standards…

  2. be accredited by a nursing accrediting organization…

  3. be pre-approved, pre-accredited, or accredited prior to the acceptance of students…

  4. ensure that graduates of the program are eligible for national certification and state licensure; and


  5. ensure that official documentation (e.g. transcript) specifies the role and population focus of the graduate."

The Consensus Model states that "APRN education must be formal education with a graduate degree or post-graduate certificate that is awarded by an academic institution and accredited by a nursing or nursing-related accrediting organization recognized by the U.S. Department of Education and/or the council for Higher Education Accreditation." (pg 10)  All nurse-midwifery programs are accredited by the Accreditation Commission for Midwifery Education (ACME). ACME is recognized by the U.S. Department of Education and has been so recognized since 1982.
The goals of the consensus processes, described on pages 19-20 of the document, are to promote "harmony and common understanding in the APRN regulatory community" and "establish a set of standards that protect the public, improve mobility, and improve access to safe, quality APRN care…."   Current proposals for health care reform provide the opportunity for increased utilization of APRNs for the benefit of the residents in all states.  Every effort must be focused on increasing access to the services of nursing providers.  If the mobility of APRNs from state to state is to improve, regulations must be inclusive rather than exclusive.  ACNM strongly recommends that [name the state] broaden the requirements for graduate degrees to reflect the intention of the Consensus Model thus permitting all qualified nurse-midwives and others with degrees in related fields to practice in [name the state].
Thank you for considering this request.  
Sincerely , etc

